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Firstly please accept our apologies
for the lack of newsletters over the
past few months. We plan to
produce our newsletters on a bimonthly basis in 2010. Remember
our web site is always up-to-date
with the latest news.

Congratulations and well done to
all the staff at Kampuchea House
Siem Reap and Sala Kor Koh!
In a recent survey by the
Department of Social Affair,
Veteran, Youth & Rehabilitation of
all orphanages in the provinces of
Siem Reap, Kampong Thom,
Kampong Cham and Preah Vihea,
Kampuchea House Orphanage
was ranked fourth overall which is
fantastic news. Mmore outstanding
is the result that Kampuchea
House was ranked second out of
the 28 orphanages in the Siem
Reap province. Our score was
89.41 % (1st place score was
90.58%). As Sokhoeun, our
Director, said in his email to me
"we are so great"! We are sure all
our members and supporters will
join with the committee in
acknowledging the fantastic work
and dedication of Sokhoeun, Leng,
Kheng, Hom, Kong, Tum, Srei
Mom, Sor and Samy. Take a few
minutes to read their stories on the
web site - go to the "Who we are"
link and scroll down to the "Our
People" link. You will appreciate
just how much they enjoy working
for Kampuchea House and how
this has contributed to our success.

Sokhoeun and Leng enjoying their
pizzas at a recent dinner with
Belinda in Siem Reap.

most enjoyable afternoon. John
van de Horst from Acorn Nursery
gave an extremely interesting talk
on all aspects of gardening. Libby
McCann spoke about the work of
Kampuchea House and there were
photos of the children and houses
on display. Kate Garner won the
raffle 1st prize of three beautiful
white orchids in a wooden tub. We
are delighted to report that the
afternoon raised $2,356 which
included a very generous donation
of $1,000. We thank Jeni and
David for their generosity in
opening their garden for the
afternoon and for being such
tremendous hosts, Frontier
Economics for donating the
Champagne and all those who
came along to support Kampuchea
House.
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The Open Garden Party was held
in late October at the lovely home
of Jeni and David Briggs in
suburban Melbourne. Despite the
occasional early afternoon shower
approximately 50 people attended.
The amount of work that Jeni and
David have put into their garden to
make it drought proof was very
much in evidence and made
for very interesting viewing and
discussion. A plentiful supply of
tea and coffee, gorgeous food to
nibble on and champers made for a
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time, as did Dennis Trevarthen who
organised some fabulous &
accomplished blues musicians
going by the name of King Size
Five who provided the best music
we've listened and danced to for a
long time. Also to Jenny's friends
and family who kept the food
coming, and to the local community
whose enthusiasm and
encouragement for the event and
support for KH made the
organisation of the event a
pleasure.

Despite a huge thunderstorm
sweeping over Melbourne during
the afternoon, around 140 people
made their way through the flooded
streets to attend the Kampuchea
House Annual Christmas Shopping
Night on Thursday 28th November.
With plenty of beautiful food to
nibble on and the champagne
flowing, all the stalls were kept
busy with plenty of sales during the
evening. Our sincere thanks to the
following stall holders for their
efforts in making the night such a
great success.
• Cat's Whiskers Jewels hand
selected jewellery, pashminas and
accessories.
• Ticketyboo's Christmas
decorations and soaps.
• Pebble Lane's cookies and
super handmade soy candles.
• Jacki Anderson's beautiful
Christmas puddings.
• Tini's wonderful handmade wool
and felt bags.
• Zariah's handmade costume
jewellery .
• Jamie Saddock's fabulous golf
shirts
• Sue Trethowan-Jones with her
beautiful jewellery.
Thank you to everyone who came
along on the evening. With their
support we raised a total of $4,500.
Also many thanks for their hard
work to the committee members
who ensured the night ran
smoothly by serving the food and
drinks, selling raffle tickets,
manning stalls etc. Thanks to
those who provided the delicious
food, donated raffle prizes, and to
Karen and Stewart Connelly for
donating the champagne. And a
big thank-you to Libby and Rae for
opening up their home for the night.

F~~

~~h..f..
.fc:J(" D~,

rea.eh. ~

~~j

St. Kilda Bowling Club was the
venue for this fundraiser night for
the three girls organised by their
sponsors Jenny Jobst and her
family. A warm night ensured a
good turnout and with the bar doing
lots of trade and great music to
dance to a fun night was had by all
who attended. A huge range of
attractive items for auction also
saw lots of spirited bidding. We are
very pleased to report approx.
$5,000 was raised on the night.
This amount was matched by a
donation from Jenny and John and
we thank them most sincerely for
their kind generosity and also for
organising the night.
On behalf of Jenny we would like to
thank Claudia Guersenzvaig who
organised all the fantastic auction
items which raised a large
proportion of the takings; Donna
Aranyi who MCd the proceedings;
Sarah Caroll singer /songwriter
who entertained us for the second

We are expecting many visitors
over the next few months. A
number of committee members and
supporters will be in Siem Reap
during January as well as staff and
students from Westbourne
Grammar.

Tiling of the Community Centre
floor is underway and will be
completed prior to Christmas.
Once this is done construction of a
fence along the side of the
Community Centre will commence.
This will provide protection from the
wind and rain, as well as increased
security. Funds for this project
have been provided by the Rotary
Club of Balwyn and we are very
grateful to them for their generosity
and support.
We have a quote for a new laundry
to meet the ever increasing
demand. Subject to obtaining
funding we hope to have this built
early in 2010.

In the spirit of the Community
Centre we decided it would be
good idea to offer the people living
in the immediate vicinity of the
orphanage an opportunity to learn
English free of charge. Around 80
people duly turned up armed with
paper and pen which took us
somewhat by surprise! As a result
we shall be running two sessions
each evening Monday-Friday.
These lessons will not interfere with
our children's English lessons.

Do you want ice with your drink?
Take 1 large block of ice, a cleaver
and chop away - very carefully!!!
Dancing to the karaoke machine.

Rea getting to grips with an Aussie
Rules football
Lunchtime!

Sokhoeun showing the children
some photos of themselves - much
to their enjoyment.

The childrens' health is still
improving thanks to regular healthy
meals and a loving environment.
They are all continue to do well in
their studies which is very good
news for their future. Duong and
Sophary, who are studying at the
Paul Dubrule Hospitality School,
both had recent work experience
placements at two of the top 5 star
hotels in Siem Reap which is an
excellent result for their hard work.

Kong, house mother and our
resident seamstress, sewing the
shirts for the school uniforms which
saves us considerable money. She
also makes great clothes for the
children which they love to wear.

The house mothers cooking lunch
in the kitchen.
The front fence and gate are now
complete with the addition of the
Kampuchea House sign.
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We are delighted to report that all
of our children now have sponsors.
Thank you so much to all the
people who took up the offer of
sponsorship.
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We are pleased to advise that all
outstanding donations/pledges
have now been received for the
2009 bike ride. The amount raised
from this year's ride is $6,382. We
thank to everyone for their great
support which contributes to the
on-going operations of Kampuchea
House.
Planning is well underway for the
2010 ride which will be held in late
September. Once details of the
route are finalised they will be
available on the web site and we
will also advise you by email.
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The date for our annual golf day is
17'h April at the Little Frankston
Golf Club. Further details will be
on the web site and sent by email
in early February 2010.

Our

If are visiting during 2010 and wish
to take items for the children we
ask that you contact Belinda
(belinda@kampucheahouse.org)
to
check what is required at the time
of your visit and also to ensure that
the items you are taking will be
suitable for the children.
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A huge thank-you to the following
organisationslindividuals
for their
invaluable support during 2009.
Westbourne Grammar School.
Wesley College - St. Kilda Road
Campus.
Jenny and John Jobst.
Pauline van Oriel.

Check out the web site which has
undergone quite a bit of updating
recently with updated/new links on
our wish list, what to bring with you,
and detailed information for visitors
and volunteers.

Snowy Mountains Engineering
Corporation Foundation.
Rotary Club of Balwyn.
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To all our members, supporters
and their families - on behalf of the
Committee, Children and Staff of
Kampuchea House we thank you
most sincerely for your support
during the past year and wish you
all the best for 2010.
A reminder to log onto to the KH
web site and go to the "Gift Shop"
link for last minute presents that
really reflect the spirit of giving at
Christmas.

